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STAFF REPORT 

July 30, 2020 
 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 
Members of the Board: 

Approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement to   
Provide Emergency Dispatch Services to the Aurora Fire Department 

 

Purpose/Outcomes Clackamas County 911 to provide 911 emergency dispatch services 
to Aurora Fire Department 

Dollar Amount and 
Fiscal Impact 

Aurora will pay user fees, consistent with the formula for fire 
agencies to Clackamas 911, based on 3 years of historic call 
volume. For FY20-21, this is $20,990.   

Funding Source Aurora Fire Department 

Duration Effective, until rescinded by notice by Aurora Fire Department 

Previous Board 
Action 

Board has previously approved the Clackamas 911 Member Board 
Charter for user agencies. This is just the dispatch agreement for 
service to add an agency.   

County Counsel 
Review 

Service Level Agreements were originally approved in 1994. This specific 
agency agreement has been reviewed and approved by 
County Counsel on 7/22/20.  

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

This item follows the Board’s Key Initiatives of providing public safety 
services to residents within Clackamas County.   

Contact Person Cheryl Bledsoe (971) 284-3091 

 
BACKGROUND:   
Per the Clackamas 911 Member Board Charter, agencies may decide to expand dispatch services to agencies 
who reside within Clackamas County. In Fall 2019, Aurora approached the Clackamas 911 Member Board with 
a Letter of Intent, requesting a desire to move from receiving dispatch services from METCOM in Marion County 
to Clackamas 911 to improve mutual aid response and radio services. In December 2019, the Clackamas 911 
Member Board voted with 2/3rd majority to add Aurora Fire Department to its member board. Additionally, Aurora 
Fire Department also became a member of the C800 Radio system.  
 
9-1-1 calls for the Aurora area are not being serviced by Clackamas 911 because 911 calls in Marion County 
follow the Law Enforcement agency for a service area because, by percentage, more incoming 911 calls require 
law enforcement response than fire/medical response. For the Aurora service area, Marion County Sheriff’s 
Office (MCSO) is the responding law enforcement agency which means that the 911 calls are directed to 
Willamette Valley Communications Center (WVCC). Calls from this area which are received by WVCC, but are 
exclusively a fire response are then transferred to Clackamas 911 for processing and dispatch.    
 



 
 

p: 503.655.8370    f: 503.655.8531   www.clackamas.us 

 

Cheryl Bledsoe, Director   

Clackamas 911 (C-COM)  

2200 Kaen Road, Oregon City, OR 97045  
 
Transition work to provide dispatch services to Aurora occurred between January-June 2020. The dispatch 
agreement was signed on June 23, 2020 by Aurora Fire Department so that Clackamas 911 could begin 
providing dispatching services on July 1st.   
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff respectfully requests the Board Chair’s signature on the dispatch agreement with Aurora Fire Department.  
 
Sincerely, 

  
 
Cheryl Bledsoe, 
Clackamas 911 Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 










